
To ensure our students are able to take their place in the world, they will be 

Resilient, Resourceful, Respectful and Responsible 

Thursday 16th September 2021:  Term 3 Week 8 

The term is nearly over, even though we have scarcely been at 
school. We were lucky to have had some glorious days during our 
Home Learning period. But it has certainly been very wet lately. I 
am certainly tired of continual rain and mud. It has been 
refreshing to have a day at last without rain. 

Once again Covid has turned our plans upside down, a bit like a roller coaster ride. Originally Polyfest 
was on, and then it was postponed, however it has now been turned into a virtual event. Nevertheless 
our practices will not be wasted. Between now and the end of term we plan to record our performance 
and share it to the Polyfest organisers. Later in the year they will put together a Virtual Polyfest. We are 
very grateful to Brendan Mason for accompanying us on the guitar and to Glenham and Miss Evans for 
their ukeleles. 
We wish Corrie, Lachlan, Oliver and Umar all the best for their performance in today’s heat of the speech 
competition being hosted at Te Tipua. Next week Gorge Road School children have an opportunity to 
participate in story telling heats with finalists being chosen for the competition on Friday. This is in 
preparation for the newly established Liz Millar (Dreamweaver) Memorial Trophy, sponsored by the 
Altrusa Club of Invercargill. Miss Millar shared her love of stories with children for decades. She made a 
special point of coming to Gorge Road, even though we are outside the ILT area. 
Although there’s been talk in social media and on the news about shifting the school holidays, to date 
the Secretary of the Ministry of Education has resolutely denied that idea. Thus this term finishes on 
October 1st, with Term Four resuming on October 18th. 
 

POLYFEST – Virtual now so no set date.  We have till November to record and submit it. 
 

NEW - Windsor Physio Tokanui 
Tokanui Medical Centre.  Monday and Thursday 8.30am to 12.30pm Call 03 217 4983 to make 
an appointment. 

 

Wanted:  Magazines with anything relating to cooking in them be it pictures or recipes etc.  Please drop 

off to the School Office or can be dropped into the Mokotua Garage also. 

 
Wanted:  Any Gorge Road School red Polo tops, we would like to have a “loan” set at School to lend 
out for sporting events.  Please drop them into the School Office or email office@gorgeroadschool.nz 
for collection.  Thank you! 
 
ABSENTEES or Bus Change 
To report an absence or change arrangements for transport home please phone the land line 
032395763 opt 3 (all day till 2.45pm), text (0274674373) before 9am, email 
(office@gorgeroad.school.nz) before 11am or use the Skool Loop before 11am (Absentees only for 
Skool Loop).    
 

Upcoming Events 
Monday 20th September Story Telling Heats 

Friday 24th September Story Telling Finals in morning.  At noon Southland Football to take training session 

Monday 27th September BoT Meeting @ 7pm 

Friday 1st October  Last day of Term 3 

Monday 18th October First day of Term 4 

Monday 25th October Labour Day – No School 

Friday 29th October Pet Day 

Friday 17th December Last Day of Term 4 TBC 
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Southfuels for Schools 
This a School sponsorship programme aimed at supporting rural 
Schools.  As a Southfuels customer you can nominate us and we 
will receive 50 cents for every 1000 Litres of bulk fuel that is 
delivered.  When we reach $1000 we can choose to redeem the 
funds on either technology or sports equipment.  It is that easy 
– so please if you are a Southfuels customer nominate us! Ring 
0800 4 THE KIDS 
 

GORGE ROAD SCHOOL UNIFORMS We no longer carry these in 
stock, they can be purchased from the 
UniformNZ website then collected at their shop 
which is at the airport.  
http://gorgeroad.uniformnz.com  This is the polo 

top we wear to sports day but can be worn every day as a uniform if you wish.  Note the 
sizing is on the small side.  

SCRAPMETAL / USED BATTERY drive 
It’s our intention sometime in Oct/Nov to tidy up your neighbour’s farm and as we’ll be going 
past yours, do it to, eh!  
This is another local Lions club project seeking your support for our community. 
Demand has come from those over the river [east of the Mataura river], justifiably so I say. As 
us Westies will acknowledge, there’s not the same need quite in these parts but, do take the 
opportunity to rid your place of any said excess…….for the betterment of your surrounds and 
our community. 
We’ll have a definitive date nearer the time. Do contact that neighbourly Lion who’ll satisfy any 
concerns!   
 

                   Toi Tois Tokanui Lions Club   
On behalf of the Toi Tois Tokanui Lions we wish to convey our thanks and 
appreciation for the generosity of all the Southern District farmers who donated 
hay & baleage,   when we held our recent Hay & Baleage Auction in the 
Tokanui Tavern car park, later gathering in the Tavern for social time, 

announcing the Lucky Winners and auctioning donated items. The lucky 
winners were:  Baleage: David Ward, Hamish Manson, Glen Fern Farm, 
Andre’ Egbers, Duncan Jennings. Round Hay: Barry & Glenda Warnock.  
Conventional Bales: Neville Parkinson.  Whole Crop: Roger & Jeremy 
Thomas.  Straw, Oats/Barley:  Mark O’Connor.     Guess the weight of bale:  
Peter Fox. 
A special Thanks to our local Transports for their willingness to deliver the hay to Tokanui. 
Titiroa, Kapuka & Callahan Transport &   G Robinson.  Thank you for your help. Greatly 
apreciated.         
With Sponsorship from the following:  Johnstone Contracting, Gus Dermody - Harcourts, 
Silver Fern Farms, Ballance,  Advance Agriculture, CP Wool, South Pacific Meats, 
Ravensdown, TePari Products, Delta Mike Ltd, Claas, S & A Marshall,  A Glennie, B Morrison, 
Alliance, L Frisby, Bio Soils, Wholesale Seeds, P Golden, Seaside Studio, L Dermody, 
Southland Farm Machinery.  Local Business's: Tokanui Tavern & Tokanui Bistro, thank you 
for your generosity.        Thanks also to our Auctioneers Craig Milne and Ben McKerchar.  
This was a very successful day with our Club raising $28,630.   These proceeds will be 
distributed to Tokanui Rugby Club and Gorge Road Community Swimming Pool.  
Thank you again for your generosity, greatly appreciated by all. 
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